
 
 

 

 
 
 
September 23, 2024 
 
 
 
 
Commissioners, 
 
On August 26, 2024 the Kimball Transit Advisory Board convened for a regular monthly meeting. The members present 
discussed the items on the agenda. The recommendation(s) approved by vote is: 
 
 
Approve and sign the contract between Express Arrow and KCTS.  
 
 
Board’s additional discussion that should be noted: 

1. The route & service to meet the contract already exists. 
2. Gives local residents away to get to towns in Wyoming KCTS doesn’t serve such and the University of Wyoming. 

 
Additional considerations: 

1. Potential to provide a small amount of additional revenue, although it Is small enough to not be budgeted. 
2. KCTS will receive additional free advertising. 
3. Partnering with other transportation agencies gives a competitive advantage on grant applications. 
 

 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Christy Warner 
Administrator 

Rural  
Opportunities to  
Use  
Transportation for  
Economic  
Success 


